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• On October 3''̂ I hosted a meeting with National Grid to finalize plans for a zone approach to their

disaster recovery plans. Our zone includes the Towns of Ayer, Harvard and Shirley. This plan will

coordinate power restoration efforts more efficiently with more input from the three Towns.

• October 4'̂ the Fire Department held an Open House from 10:00 to 2:00. The Caleb Butler Lodge

of Masons also held a child ID day during the same hours. Many residents attended and were

given fire prevention materials and tours of the station.

• October 20*"^ I attended a meeting onHoarding hosted by the Nashoba Board ofHealth. The

Council on Aging, Police Department, Fire Department representatives attended this meeting. The

Nashoba Associated Boards of Health presented a system for referrals to their clinician who will

contact residents that exhibit signs of hoarding to offer assistance.

• October 27^^ I held a bid opening for the Rescue Truck that was funded at the FY-15 ATM.

Greenwood Fire Apparatus of North Attleboro MA was the low bidder.

• October 30'̂ ^ I attended the Mass Municipal Personnel Association's Labor Relations seminar.

This is a yearly seminar held at the Holiday Inn in Boxboro.

• Ambulance Calls October - 111

• Fire Calls October - 54

• Ambulance receipts September $35,899.08

• Permit receipts September $1,630.00
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